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12th January 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Last term we have carried out a whole school survey.  This survey was offered to all students in Year 7-13 and 
over 90% of all students completed the survey.  We asked students a number of questions about their views 
on personal development, behaviour, and teaching and learning across the school.  We also asked students 
to give their suggestions on how we can continue to create a positive and inclusive culture for all students 
within our school.   
 
Through gaining students’ views and opinions we want to provide opportunities for discussion on important 
issues and for students to feel that they can engage and influence developments in our school.  Below is a 
snapshot of some of the student responses to the survey questions asked: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We asked our students questions about how we can continue improving the school.  Some of our student 
responses and our actions, are detailed below: 

Students said  We did  
We would like better toilet 
facilities 

• New soap dispensers have been fitted in all student 
toilets where required.  The toilets are cleaned on a 
regular basis throughout the day and minor repair work 
has been completed.   

• There will be further upgrades to some existing toilet 
facilities this academic year. 

• New toilet facilities for students will be provided in our 
new building from September 2021. 



 

 
 
 

Ambition · Pride · Success  
 

 

Haileybury Turnford, Mill Lane, Cheshunt, EN8 0JU    01992 308333    enquiries@haileyburyturnford.com 
Principal: Robin Newman MSc MBA 

Haileybury Turnford is a trading name of Haileybury Academy Trust, a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with registered number 09659808.                                                                                                                  

Registered office: Haileybury Academy Trust, London Road, Hertford Heath, Hertford, Hertfordshire, SG13 7NU 

 

Have more opportunities to talk 
about mental health and wellbeing  

• Frequent opportunities for Community and Personal 
Development are organised for all students with a focus 
on wellbeing – both face-to-face and remotely during 
this current period of national restrictions. 

• A half-termly Mental Health and Wellbeing Newsletter 
is published for all students. 

• Student rewards and achievements will focus on 
developing our HT character traits.   

(Y7 and Y8 students) lunchtime is 
too short 

• Year 7 and Year 8 organised extended lunchtime as a 
reward for students towards the end of the autumn 
term. 

More seating areas  • Outside seating has been increased in each Year group 
social and outdoor space.  We will continue to review 
this. 

Offer more opportunities to talk 
about cultures, different religions 
and daily affairs  

• The Personal & Social Development (PSD) curriculum 
has been reviewed to include more content around 
daily affairs, religion and different cultures.  There is a 
dedicated PSD Tutorial period for Y7-11 in addition to 
the PSD timetabled curriculum.   

We would like more opportunities 
to be rewarded at school 

• We have introduced a HT Reward System across the 
school.  Students can achieve subject certificates every 
half-term. 

• We will be introducing a HT Certificate and Award for 
students who can demonstrate one of the HT character 
traits, each half-term.  We encourage our staff to make 
positive phone calls home and every student has an 
opportunity to be nominated to sign the Principal’s 
Book.   

• There will be Lockdown Learning Awards during this 
period of national restrictions whilst students are 
working remotely. 

 
We intend to carry out regular student surveys and will work with our Student Leaders we continue to create 
a school culture where all students are valued and supported to achieve the very best they are capable of.   
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
 

Mrs M Goodes  
Vice Principal 
 


